Dornie Community Shop Steering Group
Meeting 5 April 2022 (via Zoom)
Present: Alison Jack, Lynne McSween, Alison Macrae (part of meeting), Jane Reynard, Michelle Baron, Liz Howard, Christine Finlay, Matthew Baron, Mary Robb, Fay Mackenzie, Judith Eele, Mathilde Roze, Eric Spencer
Community Survey now closed
Judith and Mathilde gave a report on the initial findings from the survey.  There were 198 responses, which was considered a good response, plus 41 people at the drop-in event. There was also a small focus group of 4 High School pupils.  The report is almost ready, and in the meantime Mathilde highlighted the following:
· 82% of respondents were from Dornie
· 17% were frequent visitors

· A large majority of 93% of respondents felt that the closure of the shop and Post Office is a problem

· Lack of public transport was highlighted as a significant factor, along with the loss of a hub for the community

· 92% were in favour of a community buyout/takeover, with 6% of people unsure and 3% against

· Respondents said they would use the shop regularly, with the most popular items required being milk, bread, dairy, meat, fresh fruit and vegetables, meat and snacks

· There was overwhelming support for a Post Office service, and good support for a café

· Some concerns were expressed that we should prioritise community needs over visitor services
Next Steps
Judith talked about the options on how to run the shop including leasing the shop to someone, and running the shop as a community body.  Matthew mentioned that someone had come forward recently (Bill Craig) who had expressed an interest in running the shop/helping out.  Matthew will forward Bill’s details to Christine. 
Running the shop as a community body would mean more work for the management committee and a manager would need to be hired.
Judith also outlined the possibility of a community share scheme.
For the current time, we should continue as a company limited by guarantee, but may need to add something to the Business Plan if we decide to raise funds by issuing Community Shares. 

Dornie Moorings/Pontoons Project

Matthew gave an update on the project.  It’s likely that this project will get funding ahead of the shop, and could potentially include funding for toilets/showers/laundry at the shop. A discussion followed, with questions about what would happen with any profits made from toilets/showers etc.  Matthew clarified that the Moorings Association would be a “not for profit” concern, and the community would decide how to use any proceeds.  The idea is for both projects to work together to benefit the community, and decide how to utilise any profit within the community.  It was suggested that the community element of the Moorings Association should be publicised more.
Mary expressed concern about the size of the area where toilets/showers etc could be sited (to the rear of the shop).  Matthew clarified that there is a deceptively large area at the rear of the shop building.

Lynne suggested that maybe the Moorings group could take on the development of toilets etc, so the Shop Steering group could concentrate on getting the shop up and running.  This idea was supported.

Structural Survey of the building
The report from the survey has not yet been received. Until we have the report we can’t consider the potential siting of a café. 

Judith outlined several options for the flat above, illustrated by slides
While we are awaiting the structural survey report, we need to agree the constitution for the group.  Liz offered to look at the draft constitution and said we would need to open a bank account in the name of the new company.  Jane will send it on to Liz to look over.
Next meeting – to be scheduled once we have the results of the structural survey
